Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

February 6, 2013

Directors present:   Ann Seago, Kim Gorka, Tammy Paulus, Diane McMahon, Mike Happel, Sarah Livermore and Renee Brenengen.
Directors absent:  Jim Riley, Barb Hegenbarth, Chris Petersen, Troy White and Kim Byom.

Members Present:  Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Catherine Swing (Galesville Pharmacy), Sharon Spahr (The Craft Barn) and John Graf (Graf Media).

Guests:  Chet Melcher (BNI) and Amy Brenengen (Communities Off N’ Funning)

Meeting was called to order at 7:32am by Vice President Diane McMahon.
Secretary’s Report:  Ann S. made a motion to accept January minutes as presented.  Tammy P. seconded the motion and motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  No report this month.
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  Farmers Market will begin on Saturday, June 8th. A letter will be sent to Farmers’ Market participants in April followed by a meeting in May.  
Economic Revitalization & Development:  No report.
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:  1) Old Main:  Diane M. read the following report from Jim Riley: “Old Main is developing a Friday night program called Gale Star Music Night. 18 Galesville businesses are sponsors.  Arctic Springs is investing in cross marketing  with ads in the La Crosse and Winona newspapers.  

  Our program will start Feb. 22 with faculty and students from Studio di Canto in  Onalaska.  March 1:  Eric Brisson and Deanne Mohr, faculty from Winona State will “make the piano shine.”

March 8:  “Young Musicians” from the G-E-T schools.  March 15: “Heart 
Strings”  Harp Choir from Winona – Irish music. The idea is to bring people to Galesville.” 2)  A.A. Arnold House:  Ann S. reported the Valentine Sweetheart Dinner being held this Saturday is sold out. Also continuing work on the A.A. Arnold House newspaper.  
Organization & Membership:  Renee B. reported the committee has received 13 membership renewals to date.
Promotion & Tourism:  1) G-E-T Showcase will be held on Sunday, March 3rd.  So far 22 of the 51 booths have been reserved. The committee is working on the Entertainment program and asking high school students to help tape the floor on the Saturday before Showcase.
2) Apple Affair Bike Tour: The Promotion & Tourism Committee has recommended turning the bike tour over to the Communities Off N’ Funning organization beginning with the 2013 Apple Affair. This organization already coordinates the Jingle All the Way 5K & Kids Fun Run held each December in Galesville. Amy Brenengen, Director for the organization, indicated they plan to add a shorter bike tour in 2013 as community activity levels have changed over the last 10 years. The website for this event will be www.appleaffairbiketour.com. Participants will have the ability to register for the tour online.
Website:  Electronic forms for G-E-T Showcase will be available on the Chamber website.
Other Business:
A. Communities Off N’ Funning offer event and partnership sponsorships for any one of the 7 events they currently host. There are many ways to help this organization whose focus is to encourage people of all ages to get up, get out and get active. After a lively discussion with Amy Brenengen, a motion was introduced by Tammy P. and seconded by Renee B. to sponsor two 2013 events held in Galesville (Jingle All the Way 5K and Apple Affair Bike Tour). The motion was then amended by Kim G. and seconded by Tammy P. to leave the door open for the Chamber to increase our level of sponsorship/and or number of events we would sponsor. Motion carried.
B. Chet Melcher, Director for BNI Wisconsin and Upper Peninsula Michigan came to let the Chamber know there is a new networking group of local business owners meeting Friday mornings at the Arrowhead Business Center in Galesville. Tri-County Connections is in the pre-chapter stage and is one of 93 BNI chapters already chartered in the state.

C. Insurance for Chamber storage area and pie oven was discussed. We have received one quote to cover $10,000 contents with a $250 deductible. Cost of the policy is $204. The Board asked Renee to get a second quote before taking action.

8:10 a.m. Vice President Diane McMahon turned the meeting over to Immediate Past President Renee Brenengen.

D. We have received a request out of the state of New York to rent our 10’ Apple Pie Oven. It would have to be professionally crated and shipped. It was suggested it would cost approximately $4000 to replace the oven should something happen during its transport or use. It could have a positive publicity impact for Galesville but could also be disastrous if we could not use our “nationally acclaimed 10’ apple pie oven” at our own event. Sharon Spahr agreed to get more details from the requester before we make a decision.
E. A member of our community would like to start a program to offer “renting” ice skates for free for use at the skating rink on Lake Marinuka. She is looking for a place to store the ice skates both during the season and off season. The Craft Barn is already agreed to be a drop-off location for unwanted ice skates. John G. will pursue storage options at the warming house. This could be a great collaborative effort with the city, chamber and Off N’ Funning to offer an inexpensive and fun experience in Galesville. 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 6, 2013 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room.  Tammy P. made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ann S. seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:33a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
